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Receipting for Services

Amanda J. Stacey

The CRA recently issued a reminder that charities cannot receipt for donated services.  This position is based on the common law definition of gift.  Charities can only receipt for donations that legally qualify as gifts.  A gift is defined as a voluntary transfer of property without consideration.  Because services (for example, time, skills, or effort) do not qualify as property, a donation of services does not qualify as a gift and is thus not eligible for a receipt.  The CRA’s Summary Policy CSP-S03 and CRA Policy Commentary CPC-017 addressed this issue in further depth.

As a matter of tax policy, individuals and corporations are taxed on income and are entitled to receive a tax credit (in the case of individuals) or a deduction (in the case of corporations) when they make a gift to a registered charity.  However, there is no tax on the services that one donates to a charity, and as such, it would arguably be unfair to allow a charitable credit or deduction for such a donation.

According to CRA policy, where a charity is faced with a donor who wishes to donate his or her services to the charity, it may be possible to issue a receipt under the certain circumstances.  For instance, where a charity pays a service provider for services rendered, the service provider may choose to donate the payment back to the charity.  In such a case, the charity can receipt for the cash gift to the charity.  It is essential that the charity actually pays the service provider for the service and that the same service provider makes a voluntary gift back to the charity.  The charity should keep a copy of the invoice, the payment to the service provider, and a record of the gift back from the service provider.  We would recommend that payments in both cases be made by cheque.  Please note that the service provider would be required to claim the income on his or her tax return.  This transaction may be beneficial if the service provider is an individual in a lower tax bracket.  If the service provider is a corporation or an individual in the highest tax bracket, then the service provider is usually better off volunteering his or her services and not structuring it as a charitable gift.

The CRA cautions that a charity should not issue a donation receipt to a service provider in exchange for an invoice marked “paid”.  The CRA states that this procedure raises questions as to whether any payment has been made from the charity to the service provider and whether any payment has been made back to the charity.

Note that if it was permissible to receipt for services (without the need to structure the gift as described above), a charity would potentially be asked to receipt for the services of all its volunteers.  For charities that rely heavily on the services of volunteers, this would be administratively difficult and could result in problems meeting the disbursement quota.

Charities wishing to structure a gift of services are encouraged to contact us if they have any questions about this policy.



